
 Newsletter November 2016 

Hi everybody, 

We wish you a wonderful Diwali, we are happy to present News Letter for November 2016, 

full of information as always. 

1) AAAWI had organized Mumbai Darshan for 2 Japanese Interns who loved it.  Mr. 

Anjani Agrawal has arranged to acquaint them with proper Diwali. 

2) OBM was held on 12th October.  It was decided to speed up the infrastructure repairs. 

3) Mr. Purav spared his time to give orientation for three trainees selected for HIDA 

courses. 

4) SAFAAS AGM was held in Bengaluru on 15 & 16 October.  Our treasurer Ms. Rasal 

attended and presented accounts. 

5) Mr. Purav met Mr. Kakuta from Consulate.  Mr. Kakuta has agreed for more co-

operation and as a first gesture he has sent 5 Japanese movies dvd with English 

subtitles.  Mr. Kakuta has passed on to us contact details of Ms. Rui who is keen to 

teach Japanese Kanji script here. 

6) Mr. Goliya and Mr. Purav made a courtesy call on the Consul General Mr. Ito for 

Diwali Greetings. 

7) Mr. Goliya and Ms. Vasundhara Rasal made a courtesy call on JETRO to wish all the 

officials for Diwali.  

8) Annual Japanese Teachers seminar was held in AAAWI premises on 15th & 16th 

October.  Mr. Tatusya Hiraga who has replaced Ms. Osada organized it. 

9) Our Secretary Mr. Purav will visit Tokyo during his business trip to that region and 

meet many HIDA officials including the President, this will positively help in our 

work. 

10) Mr. Manmohan president of Delhi visited Mumbai. A dinner was organized for him by 

Mr. Anjani Agrawal. A seminar was conducted in IDEMI by Mr. Manmohan on 

“Assertive Behaviour and Time Management” 

11) First meeting of select group to amend Rules & Regulation of AAAWI was held on 25th 

October.  We will expect all our members to study the draft and make comments after it 

is circulated. 


